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Children not to blame for school system failures, says Inclusive Education Action Group in response to the Principals’ Federation
The Inclusive Education Action Group was extremely disappointed to hear the President of the Principals' Federation today reiterate the group's discriminatory position on school enrolments. Despite the protections within the Education and Training Act, the group has sought and obtained legal advice that suggests schools may still be able to refuse Ministry of Education directives to enrol students they perceive to be problematic.

We believe that this is tantamount to scapegoating children who are being failed by the school system. Presenting some students as "challenges" and "problems", claiming that they don't belong with the mainstream but should be shunted onto unspecified "alternative pathways", is a profound failure of leadership. Children's Commissioner's Andrew Becroft recently shared that the clear message of children to his Office: "schools that understand the way they learn, under their particular difficulties, tailor what's being done to their particular situation and involve their families - that's when children say they really flourish." That is the challenge that all schools should embrace even as they rightly demand to be appropriately resources to give every student a quality education.
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